BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting:  Monday 10 January 2011, 7.15 p.m. at the Old Mother Redcap.

Present: Peter Stubbs (Ch),John Child, Stephen George, Kevan Holloway, John Kirkman, Philip Righton, Peter Smithson, Andrew Tabor, Fiona Vallely 

The meeting opened with a period of silence in memory of Rachel Smith.  

1. Apologies

Apologies had been received from John Pritchett.

2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The Minutes of the 9th November 2010 meeting were approved as a correct record. 

3. Matters arising on the Minutes not covered Elsewhere

Minute 3 (3). Following consultation with residents the Chairman had informed Councillor Hill that a speed indicator device was still desirable on Twentywell Lane. 

Minute 4a(i). There had as yet been no contact from Streetforce re. buses overrunning the footway outside the Old Mother Redcap.  A reminder had been sent.

4. Reports

 a. Chairman’s Report

(i)The response of city council officers to the e-petition regarding Tinker’s Corner was disappointing in that administrative staff refused to recognise it as a petition on the grounds that addresses were not supplied and road safety staff don’t acknowledge that there is a problem The issue remains important and BAG will continue to explore ways of raising our concerns and to seek routes for securing improvements to the junction.

(ii) The city council practice of terminating their primary gritting run at Tinker’s Corner had been queried.  Streetforce had promised to look at this, but not until the annual review in the autumn.

b. Secretary’s Report

The South Community Assembly continues to provide copies of all notices and activities relevant to its area but only those impacting upon residents within the Bradway boundary are circulated. The South West Assembly provides little by way of communication.

c. Treasurer’s Report

Peter Smithson introduced his report circulated prior to the meeting. The BAG balance at end of 2010 stood at £5089 of which £485 represents funds from the defunct Neighbourhood Association still awaiting allocation.  Peter had investigated options for transferring part of our balance to a savings account, but concluded that whilst ever interest rates remained so low the idea was not worth considering.  The position will be reviewed once interest rates revert to a more normal level. The options for maintaining public liability insurance during 2011 will be considered when the current insurer provides a quotation for 2011.  

d. Membership 

Following the tragic loss of our Membership Secretary, Stephen George agreed to undertake the role pro tem for the rest of the BAG year. Revisions are required to the renewal form and when these have been completed committee members will undertake distribution to existing members. The Bradway Bugle will carry a renewal reminder and seek new members.

e. Other Reports

i: Community Hall: John Child reported that at the South West Community Assembly “You Choose” event, all the applicants were awarded 95% of their initial bids, resulting in a grant of £751 towards the cost of a new bench in the Hall grounds. Action: The Chairman to write to Councillor Reynolds to ask that should a dispute over some Totley funds not be resolved then rather than lose the funds, the other successful bids be met in full.

ii: Village Greens: There continues to be little or no action from SCC. Our legal advisor will be asked to take forward if no progress can be achieved in contacts between the Secretary and officials. 

iii: Sustainable Bradway:  The committee were keen to proceed with this initiative, but now lacked the necessary knowledge and expertise.  Action:  The Chairman to incorporate a call for assistance in his next report to the Bradway Bugle.

5. Planning issues and update on Poynton Villas development.

i. It was agreed that BAG would not raise any objection to the proposed 24 Twentywell Road development, other than for a slight concern over traffic generation, despite the fact that the Dore Village Society had done so. It was reported that the application for a Nursery on the old Hatfield’s site had been withdrawn, and that the Planning Inspector had rejected the developer’s appeal regarding 31 Rosamond Close.

ii. No further information had been received regarding the proposed ‘Poynton Villas’ development.  It is understood that some local residents most affected by the proposals are considering a response to Mr Setchfield’s article in the last Bradway Bugle. Mr Setchfield would be invited to give a presentation about his proposals to our Open Meeting in March.

iii. Concerns were raised over the poor state of repair of the fencing on the boundary of the Golf Driving Range which was endangering users of the public footpath. It was agreed that Stephen George would raise the matter with the owner.

iv The Secretary to explore with Abbeydale Golf Club the safety implications of any alterations to the 3rd tee that could put users of the public path at risk of injury from stray golf balls.

6. BNA money. It was agreed that further work be undertaken as to the feasibility of the idea for introducing Christmas Lights at the top of Twentywell Lane.

7. Old School Field.  Responsibility for maintenance of the play equipment rests with SCC and they would be asked to ensure that their contractors liaise with Peter Smithson over reinstallation of the ‘Rabbit’. The monthly clean up sessions will recommence on Saturday 5 March.

8. Ward Forum. The 30th November meeting was cancelled due to adverse weather conditions. The next meeting will be held at Totley Library on 9 March when a review of the operation of the Ward Forum model to date, and consideration of potential improvements will feature on the agenda.

9. South West Community Assembly.  John Child informed the committee that the SWCA meeting scheduled for 18th December had been cancelled due to adverse weather conditions and had been rearranged for this evening. As no other BAG member had received any information relating to this, the Chairman and Secretary would both be raising with officers their displeasure at this oversight, and the general lack of communication compared to that received from the SCA. There was concern that the “beauty pageant” approach to the ‘You Choose’ system was open to manipulation and did not allow for the level of judgement over competing demands previously exercised by elected representatives The Chairman would write to our Assembly Members about our concerns 

10. Snow Wardens. The new system appears to have had some benefits and more volunteers should be 

encouraged.

11. Bradway Bugle.  The spring edition will be delivered on 23 February. The arrangements for collation and distribution were agreed.  The delivery rounds need to be reviewed and further volunteers identified. John Baker is seeking to retire from his publication role and to hand over editorial responsibility by August. BAG needs to consider how to assimilate this work, and considered options for creating an editorial committee. John Baker will continue to handle advertising for the time being. 

12.
 Future activities and meeting dates. 

Committee meetings: 14 March, 9 May, 20 June and 19 September.

Open Meetings Tuesday 29 March and Tuesday 5 July. 

 AGM  Tuesday 11 October.  

Fun Day: 19 August, subject to the agreement / availability of key supporters. 

13. Any Other Business

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.50 p.m.

